
 

 
 

 
TENNESSEE GIFT TAX REPEALED,  

INHERITANCE TAX TO BE PHASED OUT 
 

 
On May 21, 2012, Governor Bill Haslam signed legislation passed by the Tennessee General Assembly that repeals the 

Tennessee gift tax and phases out the Tennessee inheritance tax.    
 
The repeal of the Tennessee gift tax is retroactive to January 1, 2012.  The Tennessee inheritance tax is phased out by 

increasing the exemptions over the next three years until fully repealed in 2016.  The Tennessee inheritance tax exemptions 
will be as follows. 
 
2012 $1,000,000 
2013 $1,250,000 
2014 $2,000,000 
2015 $5,000,000 
2016 No inheritance tax 
 
Currently, the federal gift tax exemption is $5,120,000 until the end of 2012.  However, on January 1, 2013, the federal gift 

tax exemption will revert back to $1,000,000.   
 
The repeal of the Tennessee gift tax combined with the historically high federal gift tax exemption provides significant 

estate planning opportunities for Tennessee residents.  Before the end of this year, high net worth individuals should 
consider transferring assets to beneficiaries to take advantage of the increased federal gift tax exemption.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In determining the size of an award, the SEC may pay larger awards to a whistleblower who reports a possible violation through internal compliance programs 

rather than reporting directly to the SEC and smaller awards to a whistleblower who obstructs or interferes with internal compliance programs.   
 (cont’d.) 
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Butler Snow has been a leading presence in the legal community for almost sixty years. With over 180 attorneys, we provide a full range of business and 
litigation services to clients on an international, national, regional and local basis. Our clients benefit from our strategic counsel, efficient execution and 

innovative solutions to complex matters. For more information, visit us at www.butlersnow.com. 
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The content of this Alert is intended for general informational purposes only, is not intended to be comprehensive with respect to the subject matter and is not intended 
to create an attorney-client relationship with any user. This Alert is not designed nor intended to render legal or other professional advice, as any such advice requires the 
consideration of the facts regarding a specific situation. The invitation is not a solicitation to render professional services and should not be construed as a statement as to 
any availability to perform legal services in any jurisdiction in which such attorneys are not permitted to practice. 
 
IRS Circular 230 Disclosure: As required by U.S. Treasury Regulations, you are hereby advised that any federal tax advice contained in this communication or any 
attachment does not constitute a formal tax opinion. Accordingly, any federal tax advice contained in this communication or any attachment is not intended, or written to 
be used, and cannot be used, by any recipient for the purpose of avoiding penalties that may be asserted by the Internal Revenue Service. 
 
Free Background Information is available upon request. This Alert is an advertisement. 

If you have any questions regarding this Alert, please don’t hesitate to call your primary contact at Butler Snow. 
 


